First Unitarian Universalist Society of Marietta

Green Sanctuary Committee Meeting 

12:36 p.m., Sunday, December 18, 2016

FUUSM RE building - parlor 
Attending: George Banziger, Ralph Olander, Gary Hamilton, Andrew Clovis, Dawn Hewitt, Patty Troisi, Roger Kalter, Mike and Adeline Bailey.
Dawn Hewitt chaired the meeting.
Minutes of the November meeting were approved as amended, with a correction from Gary Hamilton that he solicited funds from the Men's Group to purchase the LED lights for FUUSM's outdoor holiday decorations.
Cool Congregation Contest sponsored by Interfaith Power and Light Since the last meeting, John Brewer brought this contest to our attention. With input from several GS members and others from the congregation, Dawn Hewitt and George Banziger wrote up entries for two categories, touting our “green” example to the community with the installation of solar panels, and our efforts to be inspiring to the local area with our ongoing green efforts and collaboration with other groups. Our congregation is in the running for a $1000 prize and recognition as a “Cool Congregation.”  Results will be posted sometime in February.
Recycling at FUUSM The Board of Trustees approved the addition of recycling pickup to the contract with Rumpke, and getting a mixed stream recyling bin has been arranged. Using the service will enable FUUSM to eliminate some of the collection containers in the kitchen. Rumpke collects only bottle-shaped plastics for recycling, so GS will still be responsible for collecting other shaped plastics marked 1, 2, 4 and 5 for recycling with the Marietta center on Gilman. The Rumpke bin will be in place soon.

The Board also suggested that a letter of information about FUUSM's recycling practices be sent to all of the groups using our facility. It was also noted that Ralph Olander had created a sign advising anyone using the Fellowship Hall of the efforts to recycle and collect aluminum.
De-clutter committee requests Although Heather Royer was not able to meet with GS today, she sent her design for a combination shelf unit and chair storage cart to help with the goals of the de-clutter committee to eliminate some of the tables in the Fellowship Hall used by GS. Gary Hamilton and George Banziger will take her proposed design to the Buildings and Grounds committee; they are also working on ideas for chair storage.
“Heavy metal party” Ralph Olander proposed that GS and other groups from the congregation schedule a time to help Mike Bailey clear out and take for scrap metal sale the non-aluminum metal that he has collected and stored at his property. Mike noted that he has taken several loads over the years, but that currently there is a large amount that should be processed, so help would be appreciated. Mike also noted that Dave Ballantyne had recently sold some 800 pounds of metal to a local scrap buyer and thereby added $94.30 to the GS budget. Consensus was that a Saturday afternoon in March would be set aside for the heavy metal party at the Baileys' place.
MOVCA January events GS members are encouraged to attend meetings and events scheduled by Mid-Ohio Valley Climate Action. The group will meet January 5 at 7:00 p.m. at the First Christian Church, 1400 Washington Avenue, Parkersburg, to debut a newly created website and kick off several programs for 2017. The group will also meet January 19 at the same location, featuring presentations by guest speaker Roger Wilkens reporting on the “After Fossil Fuels: Creating a New Energy Economy” and Dave Ballantyne reporting on his volunteer work on green issues with the Marietta City Council.
City Council issues Roger Kalter, who is on the Council, related some of the issues currently being studied by Dave and others. The city is currently undertaking a seven-step study to evaluate the water supply system. Roger pointed out that Marietta water is one of the most valuable resources of the city. Dave has been analyzing the significant energy usage by the water treatment facility, and has discussed 25-30 related topics with Roger  and others.  The city's contract for trash and recycling services will also be up for bid soon. Those two areas are what Roger sees as important for MOVCA and GS to support Dave in his dealings with the Council over the next six months. 
FLMR membership renewal GS approved renewing our group membership in Friends of Lower Muskingum River. Dawn will arrange for dues payment ($50).
Report on FUUSM solar panels project George Banziger reported that although there is interest in installation of additional panels, Kevin Morey of  Buildings and Grounds suggests that any contributions toward solar should be applied to the principal to pay back Dave Ballantyne, which would result in more savings for FUUSM. George and Mike will send GS members a link to the website that tracks energy supplied by the solar panels.  Although it is too soon to see any major changes to FUUSM utility bills from the solar panels, Treasurer Linda Lawton has confirmed that the conservation measures taken over the last several years have resulted in lower consumption and lower bills.  
Energy-saving sanctuary lighting Gary Hamilton reported that different LED bulbs had been installed in the sanctuary, bulbs that provide illumination at a lower wattage. He suggested that GS members take a look and provide informal evaluation of the change.   
Questions/comments from the group Andrew Clovis asked if there is recycling for CFL bulbs. Several noted that there are collection bins at Lowes. Andrew also asked if there were rebates for renewables available from Mon Power similar to offers from AEP. 
January Green Tips Dawn volunteered to contribute tips for the month.
Plans for GS Just Dinner Dawn will send a message to members about planning for the February Just Dinner, GS's service auction submission. Plans can be finalized at the January meeting.
The meeting was adjourned at 1:28 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Adeline Bailey, scribe
